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Newsletter of the Elementary, Secondary and Occasional Teachers of Wellington Catholic 

Wellington Works 
is prepared  

by 
 Wellington OECTA  

President Jim Whitechurch 
Elementary VP Judy Mullen 

Secondary VP George Giovinazzo 
to provide important information  

to members 

Wellington OECTA 

5420 Highway #6 North 

R.R.#5 Guelph, ON 

N1H 6J2 
 

Phone: 519-763-3043 

Fax: 519-763-2682  

Email: oecta.wellington 
@rogers.com  

Agenda 
 

 
 
 

 
MONDAY May 10 
Executive Meeting 
OECTA Office   4:15 p.m. 
 

Board Volunteer and Staff Recognition  
River Run Centre  7:30 p.m. 
 
 

TUESDAY May11 
Wellness Committee 
OECTA Office 
 

THURSDAY May 13 
Close of nominations for  
2009-10 Unit executive      4:30 p.m. 

 

WEDNESDAY May 20 

Joint Health and Safety Committee 

OECTA Office  12 –4 
 

Ted Bachusky Golf Tournament 

 

FRIDAY, May 22  

OECTA/ Program Dept 
Board Office  11:45 a.m. 
 

THURSDAY May 27 
―In Appreciation‖ Banquet 
Italian Canadian Club          
Cocktails 5:30 p.m.    Dinner 6:15 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 

WEDNESDAY June 2 
Wellington OECTA Local AGM 
Final REPS COUNCIL Meeting 
Orchard Park Office 4:30 p.m. 
 

THURS. June 10 & FRI. June 11   
Council of Presidents         Toronto 

Wellington Works 

Wellington OECTA’s “In Appreciation” Banquet will be held on May 27th  
at the Italian Canadian Club.  At this banquet we honour our retirees, and 25 year 
members as well as those who have served as OECTA Reps and Committee   
members. In addition, we present our various Awards for our members and 
friends in the community.   

Retirees 

The following teachers are the confirmed retirements since our last Banquet 

Joan Berry  Judy Bristow  Michael Collins  

Lynda Franchetto Kathy Ingram  Deb Kewin   

Bill Nagy  Lino Parolin  Cecylia Piotrowski  

Patricia Plat  Pat Power  Joan Salajko   

Marg Sehl  Dave Smyth  
 

25 Year   

The following teachers will be recognized for 25 years of service in OECTA. 

Judy Bristow  Vince Campolongo Heather Frimeth 

Brenda Goetz  Joan Jeffery  Eliana Marcone-DiLello 

Ed McAnany  Paul McNamara  Jerome Raso   

Patti Spedler 
 

Awards Recipients: 

Reps were given award nomination forms at the April Reps Meeting.  Award  
winners will be finalized by the executive on May 10th. Please feel free to 
nominate people prior to that date for the following awards: 

Award of Merit - Community Member 

Award of Merit - OECTA Member 

25 year in one Award 

Salami Award (political faux pas award) 

WELLINGTON “In Appreciation” BANQUET 
Thursday May 27 

May 

June 



  

May 17, 2008 – River Run Centre 

On Monday May 17, the Board will        
recognize volunteers and staff for their  
contributions to Wellington Catholic in  a 
variety of categories. We would encourage 
other  members to come out and support 
their colleagues who are being recognized 
by the Board. The following individuals will 
be honoured in these categories: 

Volunteers 
Tim Costello     Bishop Macdonell  

Patricia Giovinazzo    Holy Rosary 

Sandra Ongarato    Holy Trinity 

Janet Evans    Mary Phelan 

Antoine Trabulsi   Our Lady of Lourdes  

Jessica Haylow   Sacred Heart  

Karen Bilton   St. Francis of Assisi  

Viviana Keir   St. James 

Paula Coffey   St. John, Arthur 

Louisa Moretto   St. John, Guelph 

Andrew McEachern  St. John Bosco  

Fr. Joe Kelly   St. John Brebeuf , Erin 

Helen Henderson   St. Joseph, Fergus 

Sara Nichol  St. Joseph, Guelph 

Cathy Norris  St. Mary, Elora 

Joelle Hammond   St. Mary,, Mount Forest 

Irene Pica   St. Michaell 

Mary Catherine Lago St. Patrick  

Monica Simpson   St. Paul 

Teresa Oliveira  St. Peter  
 

Catholicity 
 * Cynthia Morris    Holy Trinity 

 * Jacqueline Stockford     Mary Phelan 

 Debbie Rochford              Sacred Heart 

* Caitlin Laxton-Gilbert    St Francis 

* James Mombourquette   St. James  

* Michael Wilmer           St. John Bosco 

Diane Paz Cabral             St. Joseph, Guelph 

Frances Ivany                   St. Patrick  

* Mary Hebden           St Paul 

Organizational Improvement 
Lynn Miehm        Central Office 

Susan Paoli                   Central Office        

Cathy Dalicandro         Holy Rosary 

*Joan Salajko               St James  

Lorena Aramini            St. John, Guelph 

Leslie Ross                    St John Arthur 

Karen Lovell                 St John Brebeuf 

*Erin Wettlaufer           St Mary Mt Forest  

*Tony Furfaro        St. Michael  

Karen Herman        St. Peter 

 

Student Achievement 
* Chuck Temple         Bishop Macdonell  

*Belinda Reinhart        St. Joseph, Fergus  

*Heidi Reitzel                 St. Mary, Elora 

 

Quality 
Michelle Miller          Bishop Macdonell  

*Alexandra Fitzpatrick   Our Lady of Lourdes 

*Yvonne Runstedler        Our Lady of Lourdes  

 

 * indicates OECTA member 

 

CONGRATS  

TO ALL!!! 
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Dear Colleagues, 

I wanted to take this opportunity to 

let you know that I will not be seek-

ing re-election this year and will be 

returning full-time to the classroom 

in the fall.   

I have enjoyed my position as your 

Elementary Vice-President for the 

past three years and appreciate hav-

ing had the opportunity to work 

with so many of you, especially the 

Professional Development Commit-

tee whose efforts secured the return 

of the PD Conference Fund for 

teachers.   

While the role served by OECTA is 

challenging, it is essential to our 

profession and thus, I strongly en-

courage you to become involved 

with OECTA at some level.   

Sincerely, 

Judy Mullen 

Board Staff and Volunteer Recognition 

Wellington OECTA  

Annual Meeting and Elections 
                         WEDNESDAY June 2  -  4:30 p.m. 

      ORCHARD PARK OFFICES — IGNATIUS CENTRE 

    Highway # 6 North 
(Location is subject to change if necessary due to elections) 

  All OECTA members are encouraged to attend this important meeting 

DEADLINE FOR NOMINATIONS — May 13th 

A special message 
 from Judy Mullen   

Visit our unit website at www.oectawellington.ca 
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VOLUME 17, ISSUE 4 

Many thanks to all those teachers and 
students who  participated in  this 
year’s Young Authors Contest.        
Local winning ―authors‖ will receive a 
certificate and a gift certificate.   
 

Winning local entries have been for-
warded to the Provincial Competition. 
Provincial Award recipients will be    
officially announced at the June Council 
of Presidents meeting (Jun 3-4).  
 

We congratulate the following Young 
Authors and their teachers: 
 

LOCAL WINNERS 

Grades 1-2 
 Short Story 
  "The Alien"  
 by Madylin Weeks, St. Joseph(Fergus)    

 Teacher: Sara Wilson 
 

 Poem 
  "Olympics"  
  by Jaimi Houle, St. John (Guelph)      

  Teacher: Laura Furfaro 

 Nonfiction 
   "Reflection about Guelph Lake   
 Nature Centre"  
   by Emma Mueller, St.John (Guelph) 

   Teacher: Laura Furfaro 

Grades 3-4 
  Short Story 
  " Gertieõs Groundhog Day"  

   by Sophia Lago, Holy Trinity 

   Teacher: Chris Bilodeau 

  Poem  
   " Going for Gold"  
   By Molly Caughill, Holy Trinity 

   Teacher: Sue Ferraro 
 

  Nonfiction  
   " First Canadian on Canadian Soil"  

    by Anna Devette-Johnson,  

    Holy Trinity      

   Teacher: Sue Ferraro 
 

 

Grades 5-6 
  Short Story 

   òA Day in the Life of a Dragon  
    Rider of Maradonó  
     by Matthew Devette-Johnson,   

     Holy Trinity  

     Teacher: Silvano DiBattista  

  Poem 

   "We Think of You"  
    by Grace Rooney, St Joseph (Fergus)  

   Teacher: Louise Beney 

 

Nonfiction  
   " Why I Chose Jesusó  

   By Theresa Vu, St. Paul      

   Teacher: Kathryn LõEcuyer 
 

Grades 7-8 
  Short Story 
   " The Thief"  
   by Gregory MacPherson, Holy Trinity 

  Teacher: Maria DiReto 

  Poem  
   "Life is Like Cimbing a Tree"  
   by Madeleine Hughes, Holy Trinity 

   Teacher: Robert Schmalz 

  Play 
   "Grumpyõs Day in Courtó  
   by Reilly Everitt-Cunningham, St. Paul 

   Teacher: Mario Nicolaou 

  Nonfiction 
   "Rewind"  
   by Iryna Humenyuk, Holy Trinity  

   Teacher: Kevin Kelly 

Young Authorsõ Awards - 2010 - Local Recipients 

OECTA ELKP  Conference: 

A provincial conference for all       

kindergarten teachers who will be 

teaching the all day Early Learning 

Kindergarten   Program will occur on 

Wednesday, May 26th and Thursday, 

May 27th.  The conference will      

include a series of workshops related 

to the curriculum, play based learning 

as well as professional roles and     

responsibilities.  

AQ Kindergarten Course: 

Deb Watters is currently running the 

Spring Session on Tuesdays and 

Thursdays at the unit office. 

PD Network: 

Smart Board workshop was held on 

Wednesday, April 21st at St. Joseph, 

Fergus.  Approximately 30 teachers 

registered.  We hope to run a second 

workshop sometime in May - details 

TBA. 

 PD funds now available 

Teachers are reminded that there are 

now funds available through a joint 

Board/OECTA PD Fund to attend 

conferences and workshops. The    

application form and criteria are  

available on our website, as well as a 

listing of some possible conferences 

and workshops. 

For more info go to 

www.oectawellington.ca 

WELLINGTON ANNUAL BANQUET - May 27 - ICC 

Local AGM and ELECTIOnS - JUNE 2 - ORCHARD PARK 
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Our local Annual General Meeting will be held Wednesday June 2.  The meeting will 
include  the elections of the executive for 2010-11 and consideration of any proposed 
changes to unit by-laws.   

The AGM is currently scheduled to take place in the Orchard Park Office Complex 
(same building as our unit office is located) on the Ignatius property. The specific 
location of the meeting will be confirmed following the Nomination Deadline (May 
14th). The location may need to be changed should contested elections occur and 
numbers warrant. The meeting on June 2rd will start promptly at 4:30 p.m. with the 
election of the executive for 2010-11.   

There is no election this year for Unit President as Jim Whitechurch is in the middle of 
a two year term. All other positions are open for nomination and election. this year.   

Vice President  (from Elementary) - 1 year term  

Vice President  (from Secondary) - 1 year term  

Vice-President (from Occasional Teachers) - 1 year term  

Secretary - 1 year term 

Councillors (5) - 1 year term 

The rules and procedures for unit elections are outlined in the unit’s By-laws. The key 
provisions are outlined below. 

Candidates for all positions must be nominated 20 days in  advance of the election 
meeting date.  To be nominated, simply inform the Election/Nomination Chair (Jim 
Whitechurch)  in writing by 4:30 on Thursday May 13th.   Further nominations may 
be made from the floor only for positions which remain open after the nomination 
deadline. 

The names and a brief profile of all candidates will be published in the Wellington 
Works due out at the end of May. 

Where the number of nominated candidates exceeds the number of positions,     
there will be a secret ballot held to determine the winner.  Candidates for President 
will have a maximum of five minutes to address the meeting, followed by a short 
question and answer period. Voting will begin immediately thereafter. Voting will   
remain open until at least 5:15 (may be extended at the discretion of the meeting 
chair). Candidates for all other positions will have three minutes. Order of speakers 
will be determined by lot. 

In the event of a contested election for any of the Vice-President positions there 
will be opportunities to cast your ballots in advance for this position only.  During the 
week prior to the election there will be two locations (one county, one city) for anyone 
wishing to cast her ballots in advance. The specific  dates and locations for the     
advance polls will be announced following the close of  nominations on May 14. Also 
on the day of the election, the polls will be open prior to the general meeting (3:30 to 
4:15). In accordance with provincial and local by-laws, no proxy votes are permitted. 

Defeated candidates may "drop down" to run for other positions simply by stating this 
intention at the time nominations are opened for that position. For councillor position, 
you may vote for any number from one to five. 

All members of OECTA as described in the OECTA handbook are eligible to vote for 
or run for all positions, with the exception being that only occasional teachers may 
run for Vice President Occasional. (as for VPs Elementary and Secondary) 

Members of the executive meet twice a month on Monday nights and sit on a variety 
of committees and sub-committees.  For more information, please e-mail or call. 

 

PLEASE CONSIDER ATTENDING THIS IMPORTANT EVENT! 

Wellington OECTA  
Annual General Meeting and Elections 2010 

NOMINATION  AND  

ELECTION TIMELINES 2010 

 

Monday May 3 (4:30)    

(30 days prior to election)  

- Current Officers must declare     

intentions to seek a different Officer 

position. 

- any resulting vacancy declared 
open and advertised 
 

Thursday May 13 (4:30) 

(20 calendar days prior to election) 

- Close of Nominations for all       

positions  

-   All subsequent nominations for 

positions remaining open must be 

made from floor on June 3 
 

Thursday May 20 

(10 -12 days prior to election)  

- Candidate profiles due to be     

published in May Wellington Works 

(week of May 25) 
 

May 25 – May 28 

(week prior to election)  

- * Advance voting (in the event of a 

contested election) for Officer’s   

positions only: one city/ one county 

location TBA 3:30—6:00 

Wednesday June 2 

-  * Advance voting allowed for    

contested Officer position(s) 3:30—

4:15 (prior to meeting)  

-  General meeting begins 4:30 

- * Voting for Officer position(s)    

remains open until 5:15 min. 
* only necessary if  contested election 

 

ALL QUESTIONS REGARDING 

ELECTIONS AND NOMINATIONS 

SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO JIM 

WHITECHURCH, Unit President  

(2010 ELECTION CHAIR) 

Visit our unit website at www.oectawellington.ca 



OECTA often receives questions and concerns   
about the various roles teachers play as parents,      
extra-curricular organizers, P.D. organizers, tutors, 
coaches, and organizers of student  activities.   
Sometimes the lines between our roles and            
responsibilities as teachers and parents, teachers and 
colleagues, and teachers and volunteers become 
blurred or confusing. Sometimes they may seem               
diametrically at odds. 
 

When is a teacher not a teacher? 
 

The short answer : NEVER. 
 

Whether you are responding to certain situations in 
an alternate role as parent or a coach, you  need to 
remain cognizant of your responsibilities as a teacher. 
 

A teacher must always be a professional and behave 
in a manner that is respectful and supportive of      
colleagues (including particularly other teachers, but 
also administrators, EAs, volunteers etc.). 
 

Regardless of whether a teacher might be a parent or 
volunteer in a school, or  even just an enthusiastic 
participant in a school’s extra-curricular life, a few 
things are important to remember: 
 

Before we embark on new initiatives, as well-

intentioned as they may be, we should think about 
how these ideas and programs will impact on         
colleagues’ timetables, breaks, lunch periods, and 
after school schedules. It is one thing to volunteer our 
time and work; it is quite another thing to volunteer 
another teacher’s time and work. 
 

When we volunteer to organize or assist in school 
related activities, whether it be our own school or our 
child’s school, we must ensure that we are not putting 
additional strain on our colleagues, who may not wish 
or be able to become more involved. 
 

When we are following up on issues with our child’s 
teacher, we should always ask ourselves if we are 
behaving in a manner that we would appreciate a  
parent behaving toward us. We should not expect or 
demand things that we would not want parents to  
expect or demand of us.   
 

If we do have a complaint or concern about our child’s 
teacher, we, as professionals, have specific duty to 
follow the Board’s complaint processes and the rules 
outlined in The Teaching Profession Act. Teachers 
have a particular and legal obligation to treat          
colleagues in keeping with these protocols. 
 

When is a teacher not a teacher? 
 

The short answer : NEVER. 
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Wellington OECTA  
                                   “In Appreciation” BANQUET 

Thursday May 27 
ITALIAN CANADIAN CLUB 

 
For information or tickets  

Contact Jim, Judy, or George  
at the Unit Office 

519-763-3043  or on First Class email 

Professional Responsibilities to Colleagues 

VOLUME 17, ISSUE 4 
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CB Workshop 

On Friday April 23 and Saturday April 24 Unit President Jim Whitechurch 
and Our Lady Of Lourdes teacher Kevin Reid attended  a provincial collec-
tive bargaining workshop in Toronto. The agenda included: 

¶ Grants for Student Needs (GSNs) 2010-11 

¶ Update on Bill 242 (full day Kindergarten Program) 

¶ Collective Bargaining Objectives (Systematic and Local) 

¶ Impact on Staffing of GSNs, Bill 242, and other 

¶ Regional caucuses and identification of regional priorities 
 

Equity and Inclusivity Workshop 

At the invitation of the Board, Elementary VP Judy Mullen and President   
Jim Whitechurch attended a ministry workshop on Equity and Inclusive   
Education in Ontario Schools. It was held the evening of  Monday April 12 
and all day Tuesday April 13. A Board team will be developing board policies 
within the ―Guidelines for Policy Development and Implementation‖ of this 
initiative. 

Arts Workshops have been added to PD Network Offerings 

Posters with more information have been sent to reps and 
should be posted somewhere in your school. 

Workshops will be offered on such topics as :Visual Arts, 
Drama, Music,  Literacy and the Arts, Printmaking and more. 
Teachers should contact the unit office if interested in having a 
workshop in the unit. Workshops can be offered after school, or 
as a Saturday session. 

Settlement reached on Program Principals Arbitration 

Secondary VP George Giovinazzo represented the unit at a recent arbitra-
tion meeting in Toronto. A settlement was reached to resolve a long-standing 
grievance on program Principals, which is being fought throughout the prov-
ince.  

Reminders to Occasional Teachers 

All Occasional Teachers are reminded of the need to complete two forms, 
posted in the OT Conference mailbox on First Class, which need to be re-
turned to the board office by June 30, 2010.   

The first is an Information form if you wish to remain on the supply list for   
the next school year. The second is the Criminal Record Declaration. The 
offence declaration form can't be sent electronically as the original signed 
copy must be on file.    

 A subsidy towards professional learning through the Arts 
 Through OTF, OECTA members can apply for a subsidy  
  towards professional learning opportunities in the Arts to     
  support the implementation of the revised Ontario           
  Curriculum: The Arts, Gr.1-8 and The Arts, Gr. 9-12 .  
  For information, visit  
  www.otffeo.on.ca/english/pro/arts_flyer.pdf 

 Ted Bachusky  
    Memorial  
       Golf  
  Tournament 
 
 
 
 
 

Thursday May 20th 
Guelph Lakes  

Golf & Country Club 
 

Tee Off 3:30—4:30 
Dinner 6:30 p.m. 
Awards 7:30 p.m. 

 
Open to all employees of Wellington 
Catholic and their guests 
 
For more information or to register 
email Grant Drohan  
 
 
_______________________________ 
 

Wellington OECTA  
 

―In Appreciation‖  
BANQUET 

Thursday May 27 
ITALIAN CANADIAN 

CLUB 
 

****** 
 

Annual Meeting and 
Elections 

        Wednesday June 2   

Visit our unit website at www.oectawellington.ca 

   Miscellaneous News and information for OECTA Members 

http://www.otffeo.on.ca/english/pro/arts_flyer.pdf

